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 Greetings, District 7410 Rotarians! 

So, here we are -- in March -- and it looks like we all got through another 

winter in Northeastern PA, pretty much unscathed. My daffodils are cau-

tiously raising their stems and ap-

parently some folks have seen our 

aviary-harbingers of spring, the rob-

ins.  That, in itself, is cause for cele-

bration! 

February brought us several 

other reasons to celebrate as well. 

On the 23rd of the month, we cele-

brated Rotary’s 111th anniversary of 

its founding, and on that day District 

7410 welcomed a new club to the 

family. After over three years of prepara-

tion and growth, the Ro-

tary Club of Slate Belt 

(Northampton County) 

became our 43rd active 

club.  All of us will have 

the opportunity to con-

gratulate these fine folks 

when they settle on a date 

for their Charter Night.  

Stay tuned! 

   Also in February, a team 

of 7410 Rotarians accom-

panied the Operation 

Honduras crew on their annual service trip to San Pedro Sula. Along with 

two construction projects (2nd floor of orphanage bldg. and two classrooms 

at an existing elementary school), we also assisted with “Gift of Sight” distri-

bution of glasses and distribution of dental supplies.  
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For the full report on the trip, come to the Saturday 

morning session at the District Conference to see the 

video documentary and talk with our Rotarians who 

gave both their time and personal funds to bring hope 

to this extremely needy part of our world. 

 

One final note on February:  Congratulations to 

the new MMI Interact club, sponsored by the Rotary 

Club of Hazleton, and the renewed charter for the 

Weatherly Interact club. We look forward to hearing 

about your upcoming projects. 

In this month of March, as we complete the 3rd 

quarter of our Rotary year, the focus is on the follow-

ing: 

Short Story Illustration Contest for 11th and 

12th graders:  Judging of submissions by clubs before 

sending entries to DG Barbara.  All info available on 

District website. 

District Conference final preparation:  This 

celebration of what we do is crafted for all Rotarians in 

our district.  Make sure you read all the conference 

flyers in this issue so you don’t miss out on anything.  

Please pay particular attention to the newly released 

Conference service project.  All conference info is 

posted on the District website. 

Rotary Day at the Ballpark:  Our end-of-year 

celebration on June 5th.  This is your club’s chance to 

participate in the district-wide food collection service 

project, enjoy fellowship time with our District 7410 

Rotarians, and showcase Rotary to all ballpark atten-

dees. 

As your club gears up for spring activities, we hope 

you include engagement in our district-wide projects, 

conference contests, and fellowship events. 

Regards, 

DG Barbara 

 

2016-18 UNESCO-IHE Scholarship 

Applications Available 

The Rotary Foundation and UNESCO-IHE Institute 

for Water Education are working together to tackle the 

world’s water and sanitation crisis and are offering up 

to 10 scholarships for graduate study at UNESCO-

IHE's Delft campus in the Netherlands. The partner-

ship aims to increase the number of trained profes-

sionals who can devise, plan, and implement water 

and sanitation solutions in developing areas. The 

scholarships also are designed to promote long-term 

productive relationships between Rotarians and 

skilled water and sanitation professionals in their com-

munities. 

Scholars will receive a Master of Science degree in 

urban water and sanitation, water management, or 

water science and engineering. Graduates work with 

their Rotary club sponsors on a related project to 

benefit their local community. The application dead-

line is 15 June.  

For more information, review the application tool-

kit and scholarship terms and conditions or con-

tact grants@rotary.org. 

 

Updated RF Reference Guide  

More Useful Than Ever 

Do you have questions about Paul Harris Fellow 

recognition, how to use your recognition points, or the 

basics about district and global grants? The Rotary 

Foundation Reference Guide has answers to these 

questions and more. Take a look at the updated ver-

s i o n  o n  t h e  D i s t r i c t  w e b -

site www.rotarydistrict7410.org today! 

G l o b a l  g r a n t  r e s o u r c e s   

The updated Guide to Global Grants (formerly the 

Grant Management Manual) is now available on the 

district website. It’s designed for Rotary members who 

are interested in applying for global grants and in de-

veloping more effective and sustainable projects. 

Copies can be downloaded from the district website or 

ordered at shop.rotary.org. 

 

Hey, Rotarians! 

Check out this YouTube video message 

from Saturday’s keynote speaker, Nate Lombardi. 

You just don’t want to miss this guy! 

h t t p s : / / w w w . y o u t u b e . c o m / w a t c h ?

v=EtRyVo8LlCU&feature=youtu.be 
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The anthracite miners and their 

struggling families that were so 

much a part of Northeastern Penn-

sylvania in both the 19th and 20th 

Centuries faced the prospect of 

being forgotten.  

Coal mining  itself is remem-

bered and recognized in museums, 

libraries  and institutions of higher 

learning, but what about the heart 

and soul of the industry—the miner 

himself and his family? 

The new Anthracite Heritage 

Foundation (AHF) is dedicated to 

the proposition that their names 

will not be forgotten and buried 

with several generations of miners. 

That includes compiling a registry 

and providing an ongoing program 

of events that will educate students 

and the public about the lives of 

anthracite miners. Its mission is 

guided by many of the principles of 

the Ellis Island Foundation, which 

has done much the same with 

waves of immigrants. The registry 

is simply an attempt to list on a 

public memorial wall a representa-

tive sampling of all the men who 

worked in the mines in the anthra-

cite region, 

Donald Sanderson, Wilkes-

Barre architect, along with the late 

James Burke, have been instru-

mental in bringing the project to 

this junction, with a lot of help from 

King’s College and a board of trus-

tees of movers and shakers who 

govern the foundation. The first 

100 names etched in bronze on a 

22-by-36-inch panel will be part of 

a Wall of Honor on Wilkes-Barre’s 

Public Square in the near future. 

Sanderson, who has coal mining 

blood in his veins, has almost sin-

gle-handedly gathered some 300 

names at this point, with a goal of 

6,000. That doesn’t even come 

close to the number of those labor-

ing in the deep mines over  a span 

of almost a century.  

An estimated 35,000 alone died 

working in the mines, and that 

does count those whose injuries 

and illnesses contracted there led 

to their deaths. 

Burke, by the way, is credited 

with inspiring the story of “The 

Molly Maguires,” both on the stage 

and in the movie starring Sean 

Connery and Richard Harris. His 

other projects include a video on 

anthracite miners and their families 

that is still shown to colleges stu-

dents and interested organizations. 

The two men felt that miners 

were not only unappreciated but 

lacking respect.  

They worked underground for 

most of the daylight hours and 

emerged dark and dirty like phan-

toms from the bowels of the earth. 

They were able to contribute very 

little to community and civic life 

and often died too early in the life 

cycle. The premise is that these 

men and their families lived lives 

worth remembering, and their an-

cestors became the hardy stock 

that built the region.  

“Jim wanted to educate the pub-

lic as to the value of the miners, 

what they did and how they 

changed the history of this whole 

country,” Sanderson  told the 

Times Leader in January. 

To add a miner to the registry 

costs nothing. If the family would 

like to memorialize the person, 

they can do so for a $35 donation, 

leading to, the person’s name be-

ing permanently mounted on the 

memorial wall, part of the Miners 

Memorial on Public Square. That 

property on Public Square was do-

nated by King’s College. 

Rotarian Joe Rudawski of the 

Freeland Club, is Vice President of 

the AHF and you  can reach out to 

him at PO Box 248, Freeland, PA 

18224 or at  570.450.0885  (home) 

or  570.401.6644 (cell). 

 

Looking for a speaker at one of 

your club meetings?  You may 

want to contact Joe. 

 

Bringing Anthracite Coal Miners, Families into the Light 

The miners lived lives of 

obscurity, spending most 

of their waking hours un-

derground  and “emerged 

dark and dirty like phan-

toms from the bowels of 

the earth.”  
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Civic Groups Enrich Lives in Their Communities 
How important is community 

service as technology makes 

face-to-face contact with each 

other less of a necessity? In an 

editorial dated Jan. 23, 2016, The 

Times Leader, made its position 

clear on the value of civic 

groups with the accent on ser-

vice, making special mention of 

the Rotary Club of Wilkes-Barre, 

which will be celebrating its 

100th birthday in June. 

It’s a message worthy of 

sharing in our district, whether 

in the Abingtons or Wyoming. 

Perhaps you can inspire your 

own local newspaper to devote a 

few paragraphs to extolling the 

virtues of community service. 

How about authoring a guest 

editorial or sponsoring a student 

writing contest on public ser-

vice. 

 

Following, for your inspiration, is 

that commentary: 

Suppose you could make the 

lives of the Wyoming Valley’s dis-

abled children and their families a 

bit better. 

Or maybe provide area resi-

dents with easy access to a top-

flight college. Or plop a public golf 

course right in the heart of the Val-

ley, putting affordable recreation 

within reach of hardworking peo-

ple. 

You most likely would jump at 

the chance to play a role in just 

one of these community-enhancing 

projects, let alone lay claim to all 

three. 

So, then, why not join an area 

civic group such as the Rotary 

Club? During a century of service, 

beginning in 1916, the Wilkes-

Barre Rotary Club’s members have 

powered an impressive list of pro-

jects that include supporting the 

startup of the Wyoming Valley Chil-

dren’s Association, the area’s 

Penn State University campus and 

the city’s Hollenback Golf Course. 

“The Wilkes-Barre Rotary Club 

has been a bedrock of community 

service in this region,” said club 

member Mark Riccetti Jr., director 

of operations and special events at 

the Luzerne County Historical So-

ciety. 

Chartered by Rotary Interna-

tional, the local club intends to 

mark its 100th anniversary in June 

with a dinner at the F.M. Kirby 

Center for the Performing Arts. Not 

surprisingly, proceeds from the 

$100-per-ticket affair will benefit 

local charities. Rotarians, like their 

compatriots in other do-good or-

ganizations, typically find a way to 

make their gatherings count for 

more than the consumption of 

calories. 

Regrettably, participation in the 

nation’s civic groups isn’t nearly as 

strong today as in prior decades, 

perhaps because young adults 

wrongly picture them as stereotypi-

cal, 1950s-era supper clubs. In-

creasingly, leaders are trying to 

shed that image. Among the tac-

tics: Roll out the welcome mat for 

minorities and women, and get 

more flexible with scheduling, en-

couraging members to get together 

at hours that suit their lifestyles, 

not necessarily the 5 p.m dinner 

hour. 

Seek out a local service club 

that fits your geographic and other 

criteria. Rotary International’s club 

finderindicates its groups in this 

region represent communities in-

cluding Kingston, Plains Township, 

Plymouth, Mountain Top, Pittston, 

Dallas, Wyoming, Scranton, Free-

land and Clarks Summit. 

And that, of course, doesn’t be-

gin to include the many other op-

tions available in Northeastern 

Pennsylvania, such as local affili-

ates of the General Federation of 

W o m e n ’ s  C l u b s ,  J u n i o r 

League, Kiwanis Club and Lions 

Club. 

Together with like-minded peo-

ple in these clubs, you can give our 

community more of what it needs: 

caring. 

 

Educational Sessions  
At District Conference 

When:       Friday Afternoon Seminar – 
Topic:       Rotary 101 
Time & Location:  3:00 pm,  Salons: BD 
This is a program designed for the newly 
minted or even the seasoned Rotarian 
looking to find out about the basics of 
Rotary. 

       History – Where did we come from 
in the past 111 years? 

       Five Objects of Rotary – How to ap-
ply them to your experience as a mem-
ber 

       International Rotary Programs – 
There’s more fun at an international 
level 

       The Rotary Foundation – basic infor-
mation on how it works 

       Moving forward – Rotary opportunity 
in the digital age 

The program will be presented as an 
informal lecture with plenty of opportu-
nity for questions.  Enrich your Rotary 
experience by attending this information-
packed seminar.  Register now! 
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Sponsorships 

And Rotary Marks 

Dear District Governor, 

 I am following up on the issue of the 

use of Rotary Marks and the issue of spon-

sorships and cooperative relationships 

involving products such as alcohol, to-

bacco, gambling, and weapons. 

 I again would like to express my regret 

at the confusion that we may have created 

over how this policy should be interpreted. 

 To be clear, clubs and districts may 

carry on with current and planned activi-

ties in compliance with applicable laws 

and regulations. However, it is important 

that any use of the Rotary Marks in con-

nection with these activities follows the 

Rotary visual identity guidelines avail-

able here,  including not altering, modify-

ing or obstructing the Rotary wheel or 

Rotary signature. 

 The RI Board recognizes that the exist-

ing policy related to this issue, and how it 

is communicated, needs to be re-

viewed.  We look forward to providing 

you with an update once the Board has 

completed its review. 

 Sincerely, 

 Jim Barnes  

Chief Programs and Member Services 

Officer 

Rotary International 

The Rotary Club of Hazleton 

Hazleton Rotarians Give Boost to Preschool Literacy 

The Rotary Club of Hazleton recently do-

nated $3,500.00 to the United Way of 

Greater Hazleton for its Dolly Parton Imagi-

nation Library Project.  The money has been 

allocated through a Rotary Club 2015-16 

Community Grant Program.  These “Service 

above Self” community grants are intended 

to benefit organizations and 

agencies in communities in 

the Greater Hazleton Area. 

This United Way project 

is a preschool literacy pro-

gram that is open to chil-

dren who enroll with a new, 

FREE, age-appropriate 

hardcover book every 

month from birth to five 

years of age, regardless of 

socioeconomic status.  It 

ensures that children will 

have quality books at home 

to inspire a love for reading 

and literacy.  It helps en-

sure that children enter kin-

dergarten with a strong abil-

ity to read and an eager-

ness to learn which should 

help strengthen the literacy 

level of our community. 

Lehigh Valley Hospital-

Hazleton enrolls the new-

borns into the program at 

its Family Birthing Center. 

Pat Ward, President of 

the United Way of Greater 

Hazleton says “Begun over 

two years ago, the United 

Way has enrolled approxi-

mately 350 children into the 

program and now thanks to 

Rotary another 25 will be 

able to participate.  It’s a 

big boost”. 

The vision of the pro-

gram is to promote pre-

school children and their 

families being excited about 

books and reading to-

gether.  Children enrolled in 

the program start with re-

ceiving their first book of 

“The Little Engine That 

Could” and complete the 

program with “Look Out 

Kindergarten Here I Come.” 

The Dolly Parton Imagi-

nation Library was initiated 

in 1996 by Dolly Parton and 

 CONTINUED ON 14.. 

Pat Ward, President of the United Way of Greater Hazleton,  

receives a donation for its Dolly Parton Imagination Library Pro-

ject from Rotary Club President Ron Avellino. 
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Taking a Polar Plunge 

For a Good Cause 
That’s Roger Mattes, bracing for 

the chill at the mid-winter Polar 

Plunge. A fund-raiser hosted by the 

Winola Rotary, the Polar Plunge 

raises money for little Evie Dixon, who 

was born with Spina Bifida. “The wa-

ter was cold, but the hearts were 

warm,” reported P.D.G.N. Mattes, 

who said there were hundreds  of peo-

ple were in attendance for the highly 

publicized event. 

The Rotary Club of Winola Breaking Conference  
News for Under-40’s! 

Yes, you asked for it, and 

we’re delivering!   

On Saturday April 30th, a 

very special session is 

planned just for you.   

Three young Rotarians 

(Katie, Kendra, and Lucy) 

whose combined ages are 

less than 80 will be delivering 

a session complete with ice-

breaker and plenty of time to 

discuss what this dynamic 

group is most interested in 

doing for their clubs and their 

communities.   

Have an idea for a district-

wide service project that 

could be both planned and 

executed by the under-40 

contingent in our dis-

trict?  Then this is the session 

for you.  Want to discuss how 

young Rotarians could be in-

strumental in implementing 

more technology into their 

clubs?  Then come meet your 

colleagues and see how far 

your collective brain power 

can drive your ideas. 

Access to both the online 

registration site link and the 

mail-in registration form can 

b e  f ou nd  a t  h t t p : / /

portal.clubrunner.ca/50202  

Rotary Club of the Abingtons 

Local Baseball Hero Speaks to Rotarians 

A native of the Abingtons—the 

third generation of his family line—

has made his mark in major league 

baseball and was a featured 

speaker at a February meeting of 

the Rotary Club of the Abingtons. 

Cory Joseph Spangenberg is an 

outstanding second baseman for 

the San Diego Padres and, while 

home on a break before spring 

training, shared his story with Ro-

tarians. 

Cory is a hometown boy, a na-

tive of Clarks Summit. His baseball 

career began in his own back yard 

with his father, Ken, who taught him 

the rudiments of the game. T Ball at 

Abington, led to the Minor Farm 

Team then on to the Major Farm 

Team in Little League. His father 

proved to be a remarkable coach, 

as he taught his son, Cory, how to 

play the game. Cory's career took 

off while in high school. In his sen-

ior year, 2009, he led the Abington 

Heights varsity baseball team to a 

Pennsylvania Interscholastic  Ath-

letic Association Class AAA state 

championship. 

His college career began at Vir-

ginia Military Institute (VMI), where 

he played for the VMI Kaydets. He 

was named Freshman of the Year 

in the Big South Conference, but 

military school brought its own de-

mands. When Cory found that the 

military focus interfered with his 

academic courses and his love of 

CONTINUES ON PAGE 15...  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjFps3ZndfKAhUBZj4KHa8yC1AQjRwICTAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fm.mlb.com%2Fplayer%2F605486%2Fcory-spangenberg&psig=AFQjCNGa0ni5eZ6xXsje1pWvfuQExF-IZw&ust=1454439018560705
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Rotary District 7410 Event 



The Rotary Club of Dallas 

You Can Wine and Dine, Rain or  Shine, in Dallas 

The Dallas Rotary Club, in association with 

the Dallas Area Fall Fair, Inc., will be sponsoring 

its fourth annual special event for charity on 

June 25 from noon until 6 p.m. at the Luzerne 

County Fairgrounds, Rt. 118, Dallas, PA.  

The Wine & Dine Festival will feature tastings 

of the finest wines from the Back Mountain and 

Endless Mountains areas and beyond.  A vari-

ety of food and goods will also be on sale by 

area vendors and craftsmen, and there will be 

live musical entertainment all day long. 

The Dallas Rotary Club is an all-volunteer, 

public service organization and will be holding 

this event to support their various charities and 

projects such as their annual Christmas Shop-

ping Spree for 45 area children, their annual 

Christmas luncheon for 50 area members of the 

Dallas Active Adult Center, their book scholar-

ships of $500 each for six area high school sen-

iors to use during their first year of college, and 

much, much more.  

 You may vis i t  the i r  webs i te 

at www.DallasRotaryWineandDine.com or look 

for them on Face book for upcoming ticket infor-

mation on line or at local retailers. 

Some of the Wine and Dine Festival Committee members re-

cently met to plan this much anticipated annual event.  Seated 

from left: Melissa Saxon, co-chair Paul Saxon, co-chair Colette 

Mahoney, Brenda Pugh.  Standing from left: Art Peoples, Jason 

Jolley, Kelvin Swanger, JoAnn Prohaska, Todd Buck-

ley.  Committee members not pictured: Kim Reisch, Ed Gray, Joe 

Stager, Ken Chapple, Ashley Wagner, Becky Yurko, Sandy Peo-

ples. 

Dallas  Chief Looks Both Ahead and Back 
At a recent meeting of the Dallas Ro-

tary Club, President Jason Jolley invited 

his father, Robert Jolley, to address the 

group.  Mr. Jolley is the Chief of Police of 

Dallas Township and the President of the 

P e n n s y l v a n i a  P o l i c e 

Chiefs Association.  Chief Jolley dis-

cussed the President’s Commission on 

Policing in the 21st Century, looking back 

at 40 years in law enforcement, the posi-

tive policing that has been the norm for the 

Dallas Township Police Department, and 

the Back Mountain in general.  A lively and 

informative question and answer period 

followed his talk with members staying 

well beyond the usual meeting time. Jason (left) and his father, Robert 

Jolley. 
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The Rotary Club of Hazleton recently 

donated $2,000.00 to PAL, the Hazleton 

Police Athletic League, to help with its 

2015-2016, 59th year of existence.   The 

money was allocated through a Rotary 

Club 2015-16 Community Grant Pro-

gram.  These “Service above Self” com-

munity grants are intended to benefit 

organizations and agencies in commu-

nities in the Greater Hazleton Area. 

PAL provides after school basketball 

for boys and girls, ages 7 to 15. Monday 

thru Friday, 6:00PM-9:00PM.  There are 

currently two divisions for boys and one 

for girls. Each participant practices one 

day a week and plays one day a week.  

Since its inception, PAL has been 

held at various Hazleton Area schools, 

The Jewish Community Center and cur-

rently, PAL basketball takes place at 

The Hazleton Area Community Center 

and Arthur Street School. 

PAL doesn’t believe in superstars, 

just the thought that everyone can have 

a night of fun and  year of wholesome 

recreation,   Players learn all about the 

game in a stress free atmosphere while 

playing with a modified set of rules, 

which allows for everyone to play one-

quarter each game, no substitutions.   

While most other leagues are geared 

toward winning, PAL wants its players 

to play while having fun, to learn how to 

play the game and to work as a team.  

Admission to the games is free and no 

collections or donations are asked of 

the attendees.    

“Since we started PAL in 1957 we 

have not asked the City, firms, busi-

nesses or civic organizations to spon-

sors teams or donate funds.”  explains 

William Drumheller, PAL President. “In 

the past, we had light bulb and candy 

adopted by United Way of Greater 

Hazleton last July.  The program that 

started in East Tennessee is now na-

tionwide with over 23 million books al-

ready distributed 

Rotary President Ron Avellino says 

“It is obvious that books and the ability 

to read, understand and enjoy them are 

essential to the success of a child and 

helps that child become a productive 

member of his/her school and Commu-

nity. The Rotary Club is very pleased to 

be able to help The United Way give 

this gift to area youngsters and their 

families.” 

“As an educator,  I am happy  that 

the Rotary Club leadership agreed to 

fund this project that will introduce 

books and reading to many area young-

sters.”  says Tom Hood, Project Com-

mittee Chairman.  “I congratulate the 

Rotary Club membership for all of its 

hard work and dedication to fundraising 

projects that allow us to follow the Ro-

tary motto of “Service above Self”. 

For more information on the Dolly 

Parton Imagination Library, contact The 

United Way of Greater Hazleton at   

hazleton.pa@unitedway.org. 

To learn more about the Rotary Club 

of Hazleton got to its website, 

www.hazletonrotary.org or visit its face-

book page, Rotary Club of Hazleton 

DOLLY PARTON… 

...CONTINUED FROM PAGE SEVEN 

The  Rotary Club of Hazleton 

Rotarians Prove to Be Real Pal to PAL 

The Hazleton Rotary Club recently awarded a $2,000.00 Community Service Grant to 

PAL, the Hazleton Police Athletic League. L to R:  Rotary Projects Chairman Tom Hood, 

Rotary Vice President Toni Frumkin, PAL President William Drumheller, and Rotary Presi-

dent Ron Avellino 

CONTINUES ON NEXT PAGE... 

http://www.hazletonrotary.org
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sales, but currently we are 

charging a registration fee of 

$55.00 per child instead.  This is 

the only cost for anyone coming 

into the league.  

However, for the first time we 

were looking at a shortfall and 

the possibility that PAL could not 

continue because we could not 

cover all of the costs involved, 

mainly insurance and security. 

We were facing the possibility of 

having to discontinue the pro-

gram.”  

Drumheller continues, “Now 

you can see why we are so 

grateful to the Hazleton Rotary 

Club.  Without their help, we 

would have had to close down 

the PAL program after 59 years 

in existence.  Thousands of area 

youngsters have participated in 

PAL activities down through the 

years and it would be very, very 

sad to have to discontinue this 

program after all this time.  At 

least, we can now run the pro-

gram for another year”. 

“PAL is an all-volunteer or-

ganization that has helped area 

youngsters for so many years.  

We couldn’t see it fall on the 

wayside because it wasn’t get-

ting the help it needed from the 

community it has served for so 

long”. explains Ron Avellino, 

Rotary President.  “Our club 

members work hard on various 

fundraisers to help area organi-

zations, such as PAL, help oth-

ers.  It would have been a 

shame to see this organization 

fold after 59 years of existence.” 

“Mr. Drumheller recently 

spoke to the Rotary Club about 

the PAL program and it was 

easy to see that his 50 year 

dedication to PAL has been a 

labor of love.  You couldn’t help 

but understand that the PAL 

motto “It is Better to Build Boys 

and Girls Than to Mend Men & 

Women” is one he believes in 

and follows. The Hazleton Ro-

tary Club is pleased to help him 

and his fellow volunteers con-

tinue this dedication to area 

youngsters” says Project Chair 

Tom Hood. 

For more information on the 

PAL program, you can contact 

Bill Drumheller at 570-455-5102.  

Scan the Hazleton Rotary Club 

website and its Facebook page 

for updated information on club 

activities. 

HAZLETON AND PAL… 

...CONTINUED FROM PAGE 14 

baseball,  he transferred to Indian State River Col-

lege in 2011.  

In the MLB Draft that year, Cory signed with the 

San Diego Padres in the first round, receiving a 

$1.864 million signing bonus. Before the 2012 sea-

son began, MLB.com rated him as the 81st best 

prospect in baseball.  

While he played in the Minors, with the Lake Elsi-

nore Storm in 2012 and the San Antonio Mission in 

2013, Cory continued to thrive, honing his baseball 

skills. The Padres soon promoted him to the major 

leagues in September 1, 2014. In his second Major 

League game against the Arizona Diamondbacks, 

he hit a walk-off home run. 

When Jedd Gyorko, the Padres second base-

man, suffered injuries in May and June 2015, Cory 

had a new opportunity to show off his baseball skills. 

Gyorko was traded in December 2015. Cory Span-

genberg was ready for the 2016 season. 

Cory has a third generation Abington family. His 

grandparents, Billie and Ken Spangenberg, live in 

Chinchilla. In addition to his father, Ken, his mother, 

Lynne, is a guidance counselor at Abington Heights 

High School. His two brothers, Zach and Kenny and 

a sister, Heather make up a very supportive family. 

Cory came home to rest up in the holiday season 

with his family and to prepare for the spring baseball 

season.  
 

Note: From the  Abington Journal, Feb. 3, 2016, by Ro-

tarian and columnist Eileen Christian. eileenchris-

tian1835@gmail.com 

Spangenberg… 

… CONTINUED FROM PAGE NINE. 

mailto:eileenchristian1835@gmail.com
mailto:eileenchristian1835@gmail.com
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The Rotary Club of Dunmore 

Contact  Dempsey (above) or Mary Ann 

Lezzi, Dunmore Rotary President (570-840-

8297), about sponsorship opportunities for 

this event. 
Spring Is in the Air 

What if there was a way that you could 

make a gift larger than you ever thought 

possible? By funding a charitable remain-

der trust with The Rotary Foundation, you 

have the opportunity to make a greater im-

pact around the world and still protect your 

financial security with payments for life. 

Lifetime payments for you or your loved 

ones are just one of the financial benefits of 

setting up a charitable remainder trust. 

Your gift may qualify you for a sizable 

charitable income tax deduction as well as 

other tax incentives.  

To find out if a charitable remainder 

trust is right for you, please contact a 

P l a n n e d  G i v i n g  O f f i c e r 

at planned.giving@rotary.org or 847-866-

3100. You can also find more information 

on our  websi tewww.rotary.org/

plannedgiving. 

Consider Funding RF Charitable Remainder Trust 
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The Rotary Club of Forest City Area 

Forest City Area Rotarians with third graders at Forest City Re-

gional Elementary School; Rotarians, Standing behind (from left) 

are Captain Harry Newak, Jr, Joe Smith, and Richard Kresock..  

Getting ‘The Words’ Out 
Every year, the Forest City Area Ro-

tary Club donates dictionaries to local 

3rd graders at Fell Charter Elementary 

School, Carbondale Area School District, 

Western Wayne School District, and For-

est City Regional School District. We’re 

excited to report another year of suc-

cess.  

 

Now students can look up words like 

“pneumonoultramicroscopicsilicovolcano

koniosis”! 
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New Rotarians District 7410 — 2016 Club Data 

Blakeslee Courtney Brady 

New Milford Adam Kovalchick 

  Christopher Lake 

Plains Michael Prushinski 

Pocono Mountains Kevin Hardy 

 Sam Prynda 

Stroudsburgs Violette Francois 

 Jeff Reichl 

Troy Kathy Watkins 

Tunkhannock Richard Miller 

  Ann Marie Stevens 

Club 

Total 

Mem. 

New 

Mem. Attend % 

Abingtons, The 63     

Athens 15     

Blakeslee 10 1 65.00% 

Dallas 43   60.00% 

Dunmore 16     

Forest City Area 12   58.30% 

Freeland 8     

Hamlin 30   49.33% 

Hawley 19   69.00% 

Hazleton 90   35.91% 

Honesdale 38   48.00% 

Jim Thorpe 23     

Kingston 19   71.00% 

Lehighton 10     

Mid-Valley  6   33.00% 

Milford-Matamoras 23     

Montrose 22   67.00% 

Mountaintop 16   64.00% 

Mt. Pocono 16     

New Milford 16 2   

Newfoundland 39   65.91% 

North Pocono 19     

North Scranton 26   68.00% 

Pittston 13   0.00% 

Plains 21 1 58.00% 

Plymouth 22   70.00% 

Pocono Moun-
tains, The (Buck 
Hill Falls) 22 2 56.00% 

Sayre 15   70.00% 

Scranton 38   0.00% 

Smithfields  21   49.00% 

Stroudsburgs, The 98 2 68.54% 

Towanda 14   64.00% 

Trail (Factoryville) 13   50.00% 

Troy 24 1 62.50% 

Tunkhannock 66 2 47.96% 

Weatherly 9   85.00% 

Wellsboro 44   0.00% 

West End 29     

Wilkes-Barre 30     

Winola 16     

Wyalusing Area 27   56.00% 

Wyoming 17   56.70% 

Blakeslee Courtney Brady 

New Milford Adam Kovalchick 

  Christopher Lake 

Plains Michael Prushinski 

Pocono Mountains Kevin Hardy 

 Sam Prynda 

Stroudsburgs Violette Francois 

 Jeff Reichl 

Troy Kathy Watkins 

Tunkhannock Richard Miller 

  Ann Marie Stevens 



rotarydistrict7410@gmail.com 

skill@epix.net 

johnregula@aol.com 

ksbvet@ptd.net 

madio@epix.net 

bjbelon@gmail.com 

nbrittain@stny.rr.com 

normkelly@sbcglobal.net 

Jacques2.49.ak@gmail.com 

karenandrotary@gmail.com 

shane@shaneeast.com 

mattes@epix.net 

gjr01@aol.com 
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